
NCAC-2

Minutes

Conference Call – 2/11/09
Participants:
Doug Freeman (Chair) - North Dakota

Mo Saif (Secretary) – Ohio

John Baker (Administrative Advisor) - Michigan

Lisa Nolan – Iowa
Harm HogenEsch - Purdue
Ned Hahn – Illinois
Dave Hardin – Nebraska - Lincoln
Susan Ewert – Michigan
Sriram Rao – Minnesota
Bob Larson – Kansas
Dave Zeman – South Dakota
Agenda:
NC-1029 (Animal Behavior and Welfare - midterm review): Primary - Susan Ewart; Secondary- Doug Freeman

NC-229 (PRRS - project renewal):  Primary - Ned Hahn; Secondary- Dave Hardin

NCERA-57 (Swine Repro Physiology - project renewal): Primary - Harm HogenEsch;  Secondary-  Gerald Buening

NC-1027 (Bovine Respiratory Disease - midterm review):  Primary - Bob Larson;  Secondary- Sriram Rao

NC-1019 (Poultry respiratory Disease - project renewal): Primary - Lisa Nolan;  Secondary- Mary Behan

NC-1024 (TSE's - midterm review): Primary - Mo Saif;  Secondary- Dave Zeman

The conference call was initiated at 10:00 AM CST, and called to order.

NC-1029 (Animal Behavior and Welfare - midterm review): 

The project was recommended to continue.  It was noted that the committee should try and get on schedule, and a review should be conducted next year.  They are well set up to collect data and disseminate information.


NCERA-57 (Swine Repro Physiology - project renewal):

It is recommended to approve renewal and continue with revision.  It was noted that this committee has good membership, and they collaborate well.  They have submitted grants together and share teaching materials (such as animated videos).  They hold a conference every two years, mainly for producers and extension.

NC-1027 (Bovine Respiratory Disease - midterm review):

The project was recommended to continue.  The committee has made significant accomplishments, and their work is impressive.  They primarily work separately, but coordinate their activity.  They publish and make presentations. This was a well done proposal.

NC-1019 (Poultry respiratory Disease - project renewal):

It is recommended to approve renewal.  This group has productive researchers.  Although the report does not clearly document collaboration, the NCAC discussions indicated that they collaborate well.  This is a strong project and the work is critical to the poultry industry.  The objectives and methods are appropriate, and the impacts well stated.  
NC-1024 (TSE's - midterm review):

The project was recommended to continue, but they should submit a project proposal by December 09.

There have been problems with the project, primarily related to a poor record of submitting reports and forms.  Last year, they were given an additional year to address the issues.  This year the reviewer had to call to get the report, since none had been submitted.  A report was subsequently provided that detailed significant activities, publications and good collaboration.  In the discussion it was noted that the group consists of good researchers who are on track and making progress.  In addition to publications, they had a good annual meeting last year.  They now have a new Administrative Advisor (Richard Isaacson - MN), and it is expected that administrative issues will improve.  


NC-229 (PRRS - project renewal):

This review needs to be submitted.
The committee briefly discussed plans for a face to face meeting on March 13 in Washington DC.  The committee will again meet with leaders at CSREES, and then conduct an additional business meeting.  The agenda follows.


National Program Leader Meeting with NCAC-02 and 
Open Invitation to All Veterinary Associate Research Deans

March 13, 2009
Location: Conference Room 4103 (4th floor)
Cooperative State Research, Education, and Extension Service 
800 9th St. SW 
Washington, DC 20024

FINAL AGENDA

8:30 a.m. 
Coffee 

9:00 

Welcome & Participant Introductions 

(Meryl Broussard-Deputy Administrator, Plant and Animal Systems; and,
             Muquarrab Qureshi-Animal Systems Director, Plant and Animal Systems)
9:20
NIMBioS (National Institute for Mathematical and Biological Synthesis);  National Veterinary Medical Services Act; Animal Health Section 1433; FARAD;  NRSP7; Critical Issues; Food and Agriculture Defense Initiative; Extension Disaster Education Network; Animal Agro-security Workshops)
Gary Sherman,  CSREES National Program Leader (Veterinary Science;
Veterinary Clinical Medicine, Population Health & Extension)
10:10

Higher Education Funding Opportunities for Veterinary Medicine
Audrey Trotman, CSREES National Program Leader (Teaching & Training)

10:30

Overview of the Research, Education, and Extension Office (REEO)



(Peter Johnson (presenting summary from Charlotte Kirk-Baer, Division Chief, 


 Animal Health, Production, and Products)
10:40

BREAK  
11:00 

Aquaculture (ARS & CSREES) 



Max Mayeaux, CSREES Program Specialist (Aquaculture )

11:30
International Programs: Opportunities for Veterinary Medicine 
(competitive and other)
Mike McGirr, CSREES National Program Leader (International Programs)
11:50

 LUNCH (CSREES Deli on 1st floor or walk to open air fish market for 


fried seafood sandwiches of assorted fresh species)
1:00 p.m.
CSREES Food Safety Competitive Programs 


Jan Singleton, CSREES National Program Leader (Food Safety)
1:30

FY 2009 Budget; President’s FY 2010 Budget Request; 


Implementation of The National Institute of Food And Agriculture 

(Colien Hefferan-Administrator)

2:15

ARS Animal Health Research and Veterinary Entomology
Eileen Thacker, ARS National Program Leader (Animal Health)

Dan Strickman, ARS National Program Leader (Veterinary and

Medical Entomology)
2:45

Agricultural and Food Research Initiative (AFRI) 


( Animal Health and Production and Animal Products Programs 


    (including NEW competitive program for veterinary extension)



 Small Business and Innovative Research (SBIR) opportuntities
Peter Johnson, CSREES National Program Leader (Animal Health)
3:30

Wrap-up Questions (any topic) followed by NCAC-02 Private Meeting 
Various handouts and powerpoints were provided.

Notes from the discussions with administrators and program leaders:

The National Institute of Food and Agriculture (NIFA) should be in place October 1, 2009 (replacing CSREES).  

Two new positions were discussed:

The Undersecretary of the Research, Education and Extension Office (REEO) will also be the “Chief Scientist”.   The position will be confirmed by the Senate.  It was noteworthy that the Chief Scientist position will now control resources.

The Director of NIFA (what is currently the CSREES Administrator) will now become a political appointment, but not confirmed by the Senate.

The following additional clarification was provided by Dr. Gary Sherman on 3/17:

Further to discussions at several AAVMC sessions this past week, I would like to point out that the recent announcement that President Obama has nominated two USDA Under Secretaries does not include the Under Secretary for Research, Education and Economics (REE) mission area (where CSREES-NIFA resides).  The REE Under Secretary, to whom the Farm Bill has added the title “USDA Chief Scientist”, is still to be nominated.  Therefore, there still appear to be opportunities to offer formal nominations for this position AS WELL AS the new Director of the National Institute for Food and Agriculture (NIFA; i.e., what CSREES will become by Oct 1, 2009, as per the 2008 Farm Bill).  Both of these positions are presidentially appointed, but presently remain vacant (though no telling how long this will be the case).

 

In response to inquiries to me from several AAVMC subcommittees, I am providing herein Federal Executive Branch contact information to those wishing to propose candidates for either of these positions.  It is recommended that professionally developed nomination “packages” be presented to both the Secretary of Agriculture (the Honorable Tom Vilsack; AgSec@usda.gov, or via Chris Mather, Dir. USDA Off. of Communications Chris.Mather@USDA.gov 202-720-4623), and to the White House via Dr Michelle Colby (Michelle_Colby@ostp.eop.gov) who serves on the staff of the White House Office of Science and Technology Policy (OSTP).  It goes without saying that nomination packages for candidates at this level are expected to be professionally prepared and presented with background work in place ensuring the candidate(s) would consider serving if asked, and that they have compelling credentials including proven leadership, scientific eminence, and breadth of experience across the broad scope of the areas for which he/she would be responsible (e.g., for NIFA, candidates should be able to represent all mission and disciplinary areas, including research, education and extension, and plant, animal, environment, food safety, etc).  

It was noted that the Farm Bill contains $138 Million in mandatory funds (which are different than appropriated funds, which require action form the appropriations committees).  None of the new mandatory funds are directed to animal agriculture.  This is an issue probably related to poor lobbying efforts by animal industries and stakeholders.
The National Vet Med Services Act is now referred to as the Vet Med Loan Repayment Program.  Funds were re-distributed in the FY09 budget from 1433 to this program, which now has $4.7 Million available.  The new regulations are due out very soon.  The FY09 1433 funds will likely be 3/5 of previous funding level.

FARAD was not funded after 07 and was barely maintained by FDA CVM.  FY09 has $800K for it.

National Research Supp Program #7 (NRSP 7) is the minor animal drug use program.  It received $400K in FY09 budget. 

The Food and Ag Defense Initiative provides funds to CSREES to support work with APHIS.  $10M per year to CSREES, half to NAHLN, half to Plant Lab network.  The emphasis is on the 10 worst diseases.  17 NAHLN labs receive the highest funding level.  It was noted that any lab can request funds to increase preparedness in the state.

It was noted that the GAO report just released reiterates the need for DVM’s with advanced training in public practice.

Discussion on FY09, FY10, and implementation of NIFA:

There is concern that the vet and animal health system is too fractionated.  There is no net increase in FY09 to vet med, but a net decrease in specific animal health issues.  It was argued that vet med needs to develop one agenda for broad issues, versus multiple small, specific agendas.  FY09 has a 5-8% increase in base programs (ie hatch, extension).  They expect some growth in FY10.  Significant funding in the stimulus package for NIH, compared to no funding for ag sciences, was discussed.  
Ways to contribute to the selection of the new REE Undersecretary and Chief Scientist were discussed, as well as the new NIFA Director.

Considering the lobbying for animal health issues, and the need to define broad agendas, it was suggested that we need to have AAVMC and AVMA pushing for research funding.

Gary Sherman noted that NASULGC is the largest voice for AFRI, and that AAVMC is their vet med advisory group.
NCAC-2 Animal Health Advisory Committee

Business Meeting Agenda and Minutes
Friday, March 13, 2009

Participants:
Doug Freeman (Chair) - North Dakota

Mo Saif (Secretary) – Ohio

John Baker (Administrative Advisor) - Michigan

Ned Hahn – Illinois
Dave Hardin – Nebraska - Lincoln
Susan Ewert – Michigan
Sriram Rao – Minnesota
Bob Larson – Kansas

1.   Election of new Secretary

Susan Ewart was elected Secretary.  Mo Saif becomes Chair.  These are two year appointments.

2.  Format for next year’s project reviews and meetings.

The committee discussed a need to change the current format and develop more time to meet as a committee.  It was felt that the current format (a conference call, then meet at CSREES) limited the scope and activity of the committee.  One suggestion was to have a brief “pre-meeting” the evening before gathering at CSREES (next year REEO), which could focus the agenda and upcoming discussions.  The meeting with administrators and program leaders would be shortened to one half day, in order to focus more specifically on animal health programs.  The committee would then meet in the afternoon, and that meeting would allow time for longer, detailed discussions with the veterinary science and animal health national program leaders (Peter Johnson and Gary Sherman). 

3.  1433 Animal Health Funds

The committee believes that the lost funding in FY09 needs to be replaced, since the previous funding level was considered inadequate.  It was felt that formula funding would be unlikely to increase, or perhaps continue.  The committee should recommend a replacement for the 1433 funds to REEO.  It should focus on a goal of producing veterinary scientists.  Ned Hahn will take the lead on beginning to draft this.  We will circulate it, then teleconference if needed.  Gary Sherman will be included.
Needs to be addressed include continuity, seed funding, and breadth.  Consider enlisting the Deans of Agriculture.  Consider linking the 1433 overhaul with recommendations for the NRI (see below).
4.  Coordination with Associate Deans of Research


No action taken.

5.  Other Business

a.  There were extensive discussions regarding the NRI priorities.  Drs. Sherman and Johnson contributed to the discussion.  The NCAC-2 committee and Associate Deans should have a strong voice in establishing the priorities.  The issue that the National Program Leaders must address is the need to maintain approximately 20% success rate for funding, based on upper administrative directives.  The tool has been to limit the scope of projects by narrowly defining priorities, thus limiting submissions.  The committee felt that some of the priorities were inappropriate, and other important issues were being neglected.  It was suggested that the priorities focus more on systems (ie GI, respiratory, immunologic, etc) and that they be set for two years.  The two year time frame would allow for one re-submission.  The priorities would then shift.  Our recommendations should go to Peter Johnson, Gary Sherman, and to the Administrator for Competitive Programs.
It was noted by Peter that there is $9M going to 25 awards, which averages less than one per vet school.  At this level, the NRI is not a program for assistant professors to build careers.  

Mo Saif will take the lead on drafting a recommendation.  It was noted that time is important.  The program leaders will be working on these in April, to be finalized by the end of May. 
b.  There was a discussion outlining the problems that develop if Administrative Advisors are not active with committees.  It was felt that the NCAC-2 committee should take a role in getting AA’s trained and active.  It was suggested that the committee develop a two page primer that would be more user-friendly than current resources.

c.  The committee briefly discussed additional items for follow up with possible recommendations and mechanisms to USDA:

a. Chief Scientist

b. Funding for mandated animal health programs

c. NAHLN

d. USDA/NIH joint awards (similar to NIH - K awards)

Respectfully submitted,

Mo Saif, Douglas Freeman




